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 When I go on vacation or even to a pastoral retreat I always like to get back “Home”. It’s 

a grand feeling to get back, unpack, settle in and relax for a few minutes. My guess is that most 

of you know the same feeling of contentment after being away, followed by a deep breath and 

sigh of relief.  

 God feels the same way when he hears from you. Whether it was just this morning that 

you prayed over your breakfast meal, or it’s bedtime and you’re saying the Lord’s Prayer before 

you share your other thoughts with him, he’s always glad to hear from you. Yes, we know that 

the Holy Spirit intercedes for us and that our thoughts and worries are already known, but 

prayer should be a few moments that take our heart and soul to say “Thanks God” or “God here 

are my worries.” He’s as glad to hear from you as you are to speak to him as his beloved child. 

He’s always worried that we might drift away and that he’ll have to task the Holy Spirit with 

some sort of “reminder” that he wants us back.         

 God just wants us to trust him that we can speak to him any time and in any moment. 

That helps us keep up our faith and trust in him. Yeah, we may not get what it is that we pray 

for but God (as a parent) knows what’s best for us and those around us. Trust that he has a plan 

and that we’re in it somewhere, somehow. A simple prayer, even that of a few words of thanks 

is sufficient for the moment that you have had a great day and want to tell him that. 

 Then there is The Lord’s Prayer that Jesus taught his disciples and we know from 

childhood. THAT’S a hard prayer to make it through and not to be distracted with some obscure 

thought that gets in the way of what we’re trying to say to God. But we make it through and go 

to sleep, hoping to wake up in the morning and talk with God again. 

 Blessings upon all of you and your prayers. Tell God that you love and trust him and that 

you’ll “talk with him again – very soon.” He needs to hear that as much as you need to say it. 

  

Your pastor – Augie 

 

 This month I’ll be taking the back page of my letter to you and having a small topic for folks to consider.   

  

 Peace Lutheran Church   

 

                      Office Hours: 

9:00-1:00pm Monday-Thursday 
The Messenger 

October 2025 

917 7th St. 

Menomonie, WI  54751 

(715) 235-2500 

 

Pastor Augie Hohl—pastor@plcmenomonie.com  
Office staff  Kalani Krautbauer;   office@plcmenomonie.com 

Assist Bookkeeper: Janell Reitz; accounts@plcmenomonie.com 
 

 

mailto:Hohl—pastor@plcmenomonie.com
mailto:office@plcmenomonie.com


PRAYERS – Also known as “petitions, intercessions, or thanksgiving.” 

There are so many reasons to pray. We pray for ourselves, family, friends, our  country and its leaders, 

and people of other countries suffering through so many troubles. We can pray at any time of the day, as we 

wake up and thank God for that, at meals, as we travel to/from work (but be aware of your driving), before bed 

and generally any time of the day. With thanks, hopes, fears, questions, help for ourselves and others we have 

so many reasons to pray. Most of our prayers are by ourselves and for so many reasons. But now, do we pray as 

a group, at home and as a family together? Yes, we pray at church – within that community of fellow believers 

and usually as part and parcel of our church service. But what else do we do to share our worries or gratefulness 

with God and with others? 

  How about this…start by gathering your family at the table for lunch or dinner. (Yeah, it may be tough) 

AND put away the cell phones (Tougher still) and then offer a mealtime prayer for thanks, but add in another 

topic or two for the “practice” of it all.  

 If it’s a short meal prayer, that’s a place to start. But try to make this a more common and daily habit. 

You may even want to involve the “kids” in saying the prayer. Write it down for them and ask them to take an 

active part in the thanksgiving words of thanks. Even if you’re in your “Later years” of age, ask your kids over 

for a meal or “Ask yourself” to their home for a Sunday meal. Then introduce the idea. It’s not as tough as 

dragging them to church, but it’s a place to start. Bring your prayer book with you (remember we have daily 

devotions books in the narthex of the church) and expand on things. Have someone read the story of the day and 

then follow it with the daily prayer.  

 Overall though, prayer starts with us. We need to talk with God as often as we can. Yes, the Holy Spirit 

intercedes for us when we have a blank moment in our mind and are not sure what to say to God, but it’ll get 

easier with time. It’s easier than talking to your dad when you’ve done something wrong. Our Heavenly Father 

wants to hear from us about everything in our hearts.  

 SO…. think of this: Worry is a conversation you have with yourself about things you may not be able to 

change. PRAYER is a conversation you can have with God about things that he can change and take care of for 

you. 

   Blessings on your family and your days.  AMEN  

 

 

 

 

God's blessing to everyone 

 

Sunday (the first day of Sunday School) was filled 

with excitement, fun and great relationships.  

The children had an awesome time making 

their very own "Prayer Jars" 

 

I attached a couple of pictures for your enjoyment. 

 

I did not get the parent/child waiver release forms 

distributed on Sunday - so sorry 

 

I will  have them for all to complete this Sunday 

September 21st 

 

I would love to see everyone in church and in Sunday school this Sunday 

Patty Bosse  

 



 

Pastor’s Notes about Upcoming Events 

  

BIBLE STUDY Programs 

5:30 pm Monday evenings: Videos of “The Chosen”    

9:00 am Wednesday mornings: The book of “Genesis” at church    

==================================================================== 

SEPTEMBER 

28th Sun After church    Darcy Brown of the Red Cedar Thrivent Team The Red Cedar Team will be presenting tax 

saving/charitable giving strategies. What you’ll talk about that morning can be used by any combination of adviser/client 

situation. 

================================================================ 

OCTOBER 

1st Wed  9:00 am “Genesis” Bible study at church 

3:30 pm => 5:15 pm Confirmation Class 

4th Sat  10:00 am => 2:00 pm Set up at HS Theater 

   2:00 pm => 4:00 pm Performance by “Memories” 

    Monetary & Food donations for Stepping Stones 

   4:00 pm => 6:00 pm  Tear down 

5th Sun  Wear Purple for Domestic Violence month awareness 

   Tickets go on sale for the 1 November Fall Bazaar  

5th & 12th Sun Committee Awareness Table displays are set up in entryway windows 

8th  Wed 9:00 am “Genesis” Bible study at church  

3:30 pm => 5:15 pm Confirmation Class  

15th Wed 9:00 am “Genesis” Bible study at church   

3:30 pm => 5:15 pm Confirmation Class 

18th Sat 11:00 am => 2:00 Empty Bowls fund raiser for Stepping Stones 

    Tangelewood Greens Golf Course  

    $15.00 for students, seniors & military…$20.00 others 

22nd Wed 9:00 am “Genesis” Bible study at church  

3:30 pm => 5:15 pm Confirmation Class 

29th  Wed   9:00 am “Genesis” Bible study at church  

3:30 pm => 5:15 pm Confirmation Class 

  5:30 pm   Mentors + Meals 

================================================================= 

NOVEMBER 

2nd Sun 9:00 am Church Service 

5th Wed 9:00 am “Genesis” Bible study at church  

3:30 pm => 5:15 pm Confirmation Class 

9th Sun 9:00 am Church Service 

10th Mon 5:00 pm LCM Fundraising meal at Christ Lutheran Church 

12th Wed 9:00 am “Genesis” Bible study at church   (Last Class) 

3:30 pm => 5:15 pm Confirmation Class 

16th Sun 9:00 am Church service 

19th Wed 3:30 pm => 5:15 pm Confirmation Class 

  5:30 pm   Mentors + Meals 

23rd Sun 9:00 am Church Service 

26th Wed 

27th Thu THANKSGIVING DAY 

30th Sun 9:00 am Church Service 

 

DECEMBER 

14th Sun 9:00 am Sunday Service: Children’s Christmas Program 

  THEN: “Load the Bags” + Deliver them 

 

 

 



Minutes approved by e-mail on September 17, 2025 

Peace Lutheran Church Council Meeting 

September 16, 2025 

 

 

Present: Anastasia Black, Al Erickson, Pat Mikesell, Keith Pickerign, Shawn Swaenepoel, Marlene Schultz.  

Absent: Stacey Rogers 

Guest: Pastor Augie 

Meeting called to order by Council President Anastasia at 5:30 pm.  

Devotions by Pat. 

Al made a motion to approve the agenda. Seconded by Pat. All approved. 

August minutes were approved by e-mail vote on August 21, 2025. All approved. 

Pastor Augie gave his report.  

 

Financial reports were reviewed. August giving was high. 

 

Shawn made a motion to approve new members, Kory and Ariana Sonnemann. Seconded by Al. All approved. 

 

Shawn made a motion to raise Kittrick’s payment to $150.00 per week effective on September 1, 2025. 

Seconded by Pat. All approved. 

 

Keith made a motion to pay $1,961.75 for Ark expenses from the Kelling Education Fund. Seconded by Al. All 

approved. 

 

Shawn made a motion to donate $2,000.00 to the Senior Center for 4 monthly meals from the PLC Church 

Council Kelling gains. Pat seconded. All approved. 

 

Marlene made a motion to donate $8,500.00 to Bridge of Hope in Menomonie out of the PLC Church Council 

Kelling gains. Seconded by Shawn. All approved. 

 

Keith made a motion to give $400.00 to the Fellowship Committee for expenses beyond budget. Pat seconded. 

All approved. 

 

Keith made a motion to lease a black and white/color printer for a 60-month lease to own at $184.22 per month. 

This is cheaper than our current printer. Seconded by Shawn. All approved. 

 

Pat will do devotions at the October meeting. Also, Pat will make Council announcements on Sunday. 

Marlene made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Pat. The meeting ended at 6:55 pm with the Lord’s Prayer. 

Minutes recorded and submitted by Marlene Schultz, Secretary 

 

 

A motion was made by e-mail on September 7, 2025. It was approved on September 7, 2025. 

 

Al made a motion to approve a "not to exceed" amount of $1,000.00 for Cory Miller to help us correct 

the Facebook problem as well as a couple of other areas that need attention. Marlene seconded the motion. 

 

Al made a motion to approve up to $3,000.00 for potential purchases, one laptop for sure, plus a couple of 

smaller items. Marlene seconded the motion. 

 
 All submissions for council meeting agendas due to council president by the 

Thursday prior to council meeting!!! 

 



 

 
 

 
Bob & Helen Thomas 

 
Grand Marshals 

 
Spring Valley Parade 
September 21, 2025 

 

 

                    

Coming on November 1 to  
Peace Lutheran Church 
Raffle Tickets on sale soon! 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 
Fundraiser for Stepping Stones 

Hosted at Tanglewood Golf Course 

$15 for students, seniors, & military     $20 others 

 
H a p p y  8 5 t h   
H a p p y  8 5 t h  B i r t h d a y  G a r y  B u s s !   L o o k s  l i k e  f u n !  



 

Generosity                                  Given by 

IMO Kay Lenz Barb Prochnow 

IMO Dave Kraft Dave Kraft 

To the Cemetery Fund Jerome & Betty Thayer 

IMO Marion Ford Kevin Hintzman 

IMO Marion Ford Jerome & Betty Thayer 

IMO Eva Wahl Carol Lierman 

 

 Edwin Allen Sutliff 

9/22/2025 

Eva Wahl 

8/26/2025 

Richard Weghorn 

8/18/2025 

 Fun in Faith Formation!!! 

 

 

TUESDAY'S TABLE an Opportunity to Volunteer DATE FOR 2025   

 NOVEMBER 11 
 

Tuesday's Table is a free meal served every Tuesday at St. Joe's Catholic Church to anyone who wishes to partake. Various 

churches in the community support this effort through volunteers. 

PLC serves the second Tuesday of the odd-numbered months (Jan., Mar., May, July, Sept., Nov.)   
ONLY 6 TIMES A YEAR! 

Salem Iron Creek Lutheran will again serve alongside Peace Lutheran volunteers.   

 Here's what's needed from Peace:  2 prep cooks from 2:00-5:00 p.m.; 3-4 to help with clean-up from 5:00 to 6:30 p.m.   

Want To Get Involved?    Contact:  Sharon Wold-715-235-9762 

 

Lutheran Campus Ministry Monday Night Meals 

Lutheran Campus Ministry is looking for a few more volunteers to help cook and serve meals for our students this fall!  

  

  ·      October 6, 20  ·      November 17  ·      December 1 

  

If you are willing to help cook/serve, please email Sara McCullough, Director of Lutheran Campus 

Ministry, at lcmstoutdirector@gmail.com or call 715.563.6336.  

  

Specific information regarding Monday meals:  

·      Meals begin at 6:00 p.m. 

·      We serve around 10-15 college students each night 

·      Feel free to choose the specific meal you would like to prepare. Our students are very appreciative of homemade food. 

·      We will provide the dishes, cups, silverware, etc.  

  

Lutheran Campus Ministry is very thankful for your presence and commitment to cooking meals on Monday nights.  

 Sara McCullough; Director of Lutheran Campus Ministry; University of Wisconsin Stout  

mailto:lcmstoutdirector@gmail.com


Upcoming in the Coummunity 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

NEW!!  A Memory Choir right here in Menomonie!  If you are 

interested in joining the choir as a person with dementia, a care 

partner or a singing volunteer visit our Facebook page or find the 

link below to register on line.   

Rehearsals are once a week at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church in 

Menomonie on Thursdays from 1:00 pm – 2:30 pm.   There is no 

registration fee required for this fall session.  So come and check it 

out!   Our choir is called Vibrant Voices, the name  was carefully 

chosen to change the perception of living with dementia.   

Watch weau interview with Dominique Stewart, the Musical 
Director of the choir.   
If you have additional questions contact 
Dominique  vibrantvoicesdirector@gmail.com  
Here is the link to register for Vibrant 

Voices: https://forms.gle/jVcLrc2upaaQE6iNA 

Here is a link to the Facebook 

page: https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61578266885383 
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Winter Wear Clothing Drive (September 1 – October 13) 

From September 1 to October 13, nine locations throughout 

the Menomonie community will be collecting new or gently 

used winter items, such as coats, hats, gloves, boots, and 

other winter accessories, for individuals of all ages in need. 

This drive helps ensure that everyone in our community has 

the warm clothing they need to stay safe and comfortable 

during the cold winter months. 

 

Winter Wear Open House (October 21) 

On October 21, from 4-7 PM at Marketplace Foods in 

Menomonie, families and individuals in need are invited to 

the Winter Wear Open House to receive the winter clothing 

collected throughout the drive. Volunteers will be available 

to assist with selecting appropriate sizes and items, ensuring 

everyone has what they need to stay warm during the winter 

months. 



 
 

 



 All are Welcomed!!  Rehearsals starting Sept 3 and continue each Wednesday at 6:30 pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

READERS, USHERS And COMMUNION ASS’T 
Sundays @ 9:00 a.m.       Make Updates and Changes on Church Bulletin board  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Council Officers: Name Phone Number E-mail 

President Anastasia Black 715-556-5750 anastasia_black@rocketmail.com 

Vice-President Pat Mikesell 715-556-0843 pat_mikesell@yahoo.com 

Secretary Marlene Schultz 715-505-7856 schultzma@uwstout.edu 

Treasurer Stacey Rogers (715) 309-3186 graysl521@gmail.com 

Council Member representatives 
 

Board of Trustees 
Property & Finance Al Erickson 715-556-5252 areriver@charter.net 

Board of Faith Formation 
Parish Education Shawn Swaenepoel 715-577-6992 swaenepoel6@gmail.com 

Board of Worship 
Stewardship, Worship 

Pat Mikesell 
 

715-556-0843 
- 

pat_mikesell@yahoo.com 
- 

Board of Mission: 
Social Concerns, Fellowship Keith Pickerign (715) 664-8767 kppickerign@wwt.net 

mailto:pat_mikesell@yahoo.com
mailto:robb1945@att.net
mailto:pat_mikesell@yahoo.com


 P
lc

m
e
n
o

m
o

n
ie

.
c
o

m
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

O
ct

ob
er

 2
02

5 
K

ee
p
 u

p
 w

it
h
 d

at
es

 a
n
d
 s

ch
ed

u
le

 c
h

an
g
es

 O
n
li

n
e.

 

S
en

d
 s

ch
ed

u
le

s,
 a

d
d
it

io
n

s,
 a

n
d
 c

h
an

g
es

 t
o
 

o
ff

ic
e@

p
lc

m
en

o
m

o
n
ie

.c
o
m

 

 

mailto:office@plcmenomonie.com

